Trenton, Florida

April 20, 1987


The Gilchrist County School Board met on the above date at 8 P.M. in special session with all members present to wit:  **

After being called to order by the chairman, the following business was transacted:

AGENDA

Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Elvin Mathews, the board approved the agenda after adding the item 5 b., speaker.

APPOINTMENTS


Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Elvin Mathews, the board approved the appointment of Kirk Russ as gifted teacher for the remainder of the 1986-87 school year.


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the recommendations of the Superintendent for Administrative, Supervisory and County level personnel for the 1987-88 school year as presented.  SMB #2, Page 362.

TRACTOR


Upon a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the purchase of a tractor for Bell School.

BUDGET ITEMS


The board discussed building pole barns to house equipment at the schools.  These items will be a priority for the 1987-88 budget.

BIDS


Upon a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board accepted the low bid of Mid State Steel to furnish and install bar joists, and listed accessories.  A bid was also received from B & B Fabricators.

HONORS RECEPTION


The board opted to hold the reception for honor graduates at the Bell Lunchroom on May 17 at 2:30 P.M.  The Superintendent will arrange for a speaker.  The speaker will be selected from a list of local people suggested by the board.

ATTENDANCE AGREEMENT


Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the agreement with Columbia County concerning school attendance.

BELL LUNCHROOM PROJECT


Craig Salley, Architect, appeared before the board to discuss the paint problem at the Bell Lunchroom.  Some board members expressed concern that it is the responsibility of the architect and contractor and that the board has no further financial responsibility in getting the problem corrected.

BELL CLASSROOMS PROJECT


Craig Salley discussed the proposed two classrooms at Bell.  Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the board agreed to use Craig Salley’s Architectural Firm for the necessary services for the project.  The fee will be four (4) percent based on the base bid received on the two classrooms being built at Trenton plus an hourly rate for additional work performed.  The base bid on that project was $116,738.00.  The same set of plans will be used for the Bell classrooms.

REPORTS


Various items of interest and concern were discussed by the board, superintendent and attorney.

ADJOURNMENT AND EXECUTIVE SESSION

There being no further business to come before the board at this time it adjourned to go into executive session with the board negotiator.
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